
Contact: Terri Martin - Environmental Specialist, Long Range Planning  
and Sustainability | terri.martin@campbellriver.ca  | 250-286-5711

PROVIDE COMMENTS
•	 Register to attend in-person or virtually (via Zoom) to speak during the public 

hearing, which will be held in Council Chambers at 301 St. Ann’s Rd. 
 
For more information, and to register for in-person or virtual participation,  
please visit campbellriver.ca/public-hearings or call 250-286-5700. 

•	 Send written comments quoting file #P2100085 no later than 4 p.m., 
Wednesday, June 29, 2022 to the Long Range Planning and Sustainability 
Department or email planning@campbellriver.ca 

•	 Everyone will be given the opportunity to speak during the Public Hearing. 

PLEASE NOTE: Public hearings are recorded and broadcast through the City’s website. 
All correspondence submitted will be published as part of the public record when this 
matter is before Council or a Committee of Council.   
The author’s address is considered relevant and will be included. Do not provide a 
phone number or email address if you wish to keep this personal information private.  
Council is prohibited from receiving any further information after a public hearing.

DETAILS: The purpose of this Official Community Plan Amendment Bylaw is to 
improve the Hazard Conditions (Steep Slope) Development Permit Area guidelines 
for human safety and to reduce the risk of landslides.    

LEGAL DESCRIPTION: Various locations across the City.  
The Development Permit Area applies to lands:
•	 Within 20 metres of a slope that is both at least 30% grade and 10 metres high 

from the crest to the toe.

VIEW COPY OF THE BYLAW NO. 3869, 2022 
The Council Report and Bylaw are available online at: https://bit.ly/3HtcASJ or in 
hard copy at City Hall, 301 St. Ann’s Rd, second floor, Monday to Friday from 8:30 
a.m. to 4:30 p.m. File number: P2100085

WEDNESDAY, JULY 6, 2022 AT 6 P.M.
PUBLIC HEARING - HAVE YOUR SAY!


